   OSURA Board Meeting Minutes
May 3, 2013   
Present:  Roy Arnold, Sue Borden, David Chilcote, Kelly DiCristina, Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger, (presiding), Cheryl Lyons, Tom McClintock, Gerry Olson (recorder), Helen Polensek, Gordon Reistad, Mary Ann Roberts, Tom Savage, Terri Tower, Tony Van Vliet     Absent: Carroll DeKock
Guest Speaker:  Jock Mills, OSU Government Liaison, gave us an update relative to bills in the Oregon legislature.  The major bills relate to the Governor’s budget which proposes capping the PERS inflation adjustment, general budgeting for Higher Ed, and the Reorganization of Higher Education Administration – including individual governing Boards for each University.  President Ray is seeking input from OSU Stakeholders and will make a decision soon as to whether a separate board for OSU would be the appropriate choice in the upcoming administrative climate. 
Approval of Minutes, April 5 meeting – Tony Van Vliet moved we accept the minutes as distributed. Roy Arnold seconded the motion and it carried.





Treasurer’s Report – Carol Kronstad reported for Carroll DeKock.  As of April 21 OSURA has spent or encumbered just over half of the state’s $9,000 allocation. Any remaining funds in the state account will be returned or allocated by Board decision. The balance in our Foundation Scholarship Fund is $2,865 and the market value of the Endowment is $26,960.  The Balance in our general OSU Foundation Account as of 4/29/2013 is $11,222.  The Foundation will change reporting dates for OSURA dues to more realistically reflect membership for the reporting year.  Carol distributed the annual meeting financial report for presentation on May 8. 
Old Business  
(1) Funding of snacks for Annual Meeting
-- Total cost of food for the OSURA Annual Meeting is estimated @ $750, or about $2.50 per member. Terri Tower moved that we pay for the food for Annual Meeting from our Foundation Account.  Gordon Reistad seconded the motion, and it carried.  Kelli DiCristina and her assistant will handle registration and take dues.  Board members are asked to be greeters, with Mary Ann Roberts taking the lead. The registration for Annual Meeting is 82 members to date.  
(2) Finalize Annual Meeting/Social Plans
President Jim Krueger reviewed the Agenda for the Annual Meeting. Board members will handle registration and greet members as they arrive. Kelly DiCristina will take photos, and be sure that OSURA favors are available, in addition to taking member dues. Special guests will be President Ed Ray (Speaker), Vice President for University Relations and Marketing, Steve Clark, and University Honors College Dean, Toni Doolen. The scholarship recipients will also be present. Tom Savage is working on publicity for the Scholarship winners, perhaps placing articles in the Barometer & Gazette Times. Kelly will check on availability of “Impact 2013” for distribution. Board Members are to wear their orange OSURA shirts.
(3) Committee Reports
Nominations -- Terri Tower reported that plans and ballots are ready for the election of new board members at the Annual Meeting. 
Scholarship -- Tom Savage noted that the scholarship recipients are ready to receive their awards.
Program – Helen Polensek reminded us of the Native American Longhouse program on May 9. Jim Krueger thanked the committee again for arranging the Newport trip. 


Communications/Newsletter – The Newsletter is out and looks good, thanks to Terri Tower, Mary Ann Roberts, and Kelly DiCristina
Member Services – Gordon Reistad pronounced the pre-retirement program a success, with 25 – 30 attendees.  The event was coordinated with the PERS workshop, both being held at the same time and place.   Since those attending may be about to retire, and OSURA needs to be in their plans, Dave Chilcote will follow up on membership recruitment.  Jim Krueger thanked the committee for planning and carrying out this event.  Also, there are new members on the Member Services committee, Floyd Bodyfelt, Ellen Ford, and Gary and Kathy Meddaugh..  
Volunteer – Sue Borden reported that 55 different volunteers gave 270 hours so far this year; with campus cleanup still to be done.  There were 15 volunteers for the spring Career Fair and it went well. The University is also looking for commencement volunteers.  
Golf-- Carol Kronstad reported that the first meeting for the committee is scheduled for today.  There has been some change in committee membership, with Dave Chilcote and Toni Van Vliet added to the committee.  

History – no report 
Membership – Dave Chilcote reported that this committee will meet next week.  He noted that 12 people on the Coast tour were not members, so the committee will talk about this. One possibility is to charge extra for non-members attending OSURA programs.  Another is to recruit them for membership.
Interest Group:  Travelshare – Jim Krueger reported that the group met this month, with 21-22 attending.  They had a good time sharing.  The next meeting of this interest group will be announced.
Staff report – Kelly DiCristina reported registration for Annual meeting and noted that May 17 is the Grand Opening of the Long House.  
New Business

(1) Set Board Meetings dates – The next Board meeting will be June 7.  Tom Savage .suggested there be no Board meetings in July & August; September 13 was selected as the best date for a mini-retreat.  Board members can be thinking of ideas for OSURA over the summer.  Committees will need to be working ahead of this date, especially in reference to University Day volunteers.
(2) OSURA Logo shirts. Mary Ann Roberts suggested that we replace the shirts we have if ours are faded.  Some shirt sizes are available now.  A LOGO change was also suggested.




(3) NW Retirees Association meeting – This group will meet in mid-September at PSU, perhaps the 19 or 20 of September.  Since it is nearby, perhaps many of our group can attend. Please put it on your calendar.  
Announcements:

Board meetings: Fridays, 10:00 A.M, Cascade Hall:  

May 8. Annual Meeting/Members Social, 2:30 PM; June 7.  Board Retreat - September 13.

Terry Tower presented retiring president Jim Krueger a cap with the New Beaver Logo to thank 
him for his service to OSURA.  She added black and orange ribbons for an extra touch.  
